

Chelmsford County High School for Girls

Broomfield Road Chelmsford CM1 1RW T: (01245) 352592 F: (01245) 345746 E: office@cchs.essex.sch.uk www.cchs.co.uk

March 2020

Dear Parent/Guardian,

Chelmsford County High School Admissions Presentation to Year 4 and 5 girls and parents

As part of our outreach work with partner primary schools, we will be visiting Meadgate Primary School on Thursday 2 April at 3:15 pm to provide a short presentation to year 4 and 5 girls, and parents about grammar school education at Chelmsford County High School for Girls. We will be accompanied by some of our Year 9 students who will talk about school life and the experiences they currently enjoy at the school.

We are excited to inform you that the School was awarded a DfE Selective Schools Expansion Fund grant. This grant will enable the school to build a large teaching block, Sports Hall and some refurbishment of the existing buildings. The building work has already commenced and will be completed by September 2021.

These improvements have allowed us to increase the School's capacity and allow the Year 7 student intake to increase by one form of entry from 150 to 180 students per year with effect from September 2020.

Our School's Admissions Policy for entry in September 2021 offers admission priority to girls eligible for the Pupil Premium thereby increasing the opportunity for disadvantaged children to obtain a place at the School and receive a grammar school education. The same criteria will also be offered to Looked After and Previously Looked After children. We would encourage you to visit our website (www.cchs.co.uk/Admissions) to view the admissions policy for September 2021.

We do hope you will be able to attend our presentation and we look forward to meeting you.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs M French

Morrach

Deputy Headteacher













